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ITEM NO.

REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES

To the: CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

On:
Monday 25th October 2004

TITLE: CORPORATE DEBT RECOVERY POLICY

RECOMMENDATIONS:
Members are requested to note the adoption of this policy by business units in Corporate Services and units within NPHL

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
Generally, our customers have to contact individual business units in the Council to arrange to pay their bills. For the majority of customers this does not present a problem, particularly when payments are being made on time and in accordance with agreed payment plans. However, where customers find it difficult to pay bills on-time or they have money problems which result in multiple outstanding debts, a customer is faced with a series of creditors all chasing payment over a similar period. For the City Council, the different recovery processes used for the various debts we collect means that some things progress down the recovery route more quickly than others. This is generally because the recovery processes are more robust in some areas and the result is often that greater pressure is placed on debtors to pay those debts first. 

Some customers with several outstanding debts with the Council would benefit from a more co-ordinated approach and the corporate debt policy strives to introduce a mechanism for achieving this while also ensuring that the Council’s need to collect outstanding debts is protected. The attached policy document outlines how this will be put into practice, albeit at a high level, with the operational difficulties being resolved during a pilot testing period being arranged jointly between Salford Direct and NPHL.

The aim of the policy is to enable an arrangement for payment to be made at a single point of contact with the customer and to ensure that this is done fairly, across all their Council debts. It is recognised that this may mean that because of a more equitable distribution of the customer’s payment, there may be instances where some of the debts are repaid at a lower rate over a longer period, but at least some payment will be made against each debt.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
None

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
The operation of the principles established in the Corporate Debt Recovery Policy will help those with problems associated with debt and low income. This policy cuts across existing processes to assist customers who have multiple debts and meets corporate objectives on the reduction of homelessness, the promotion of stable, sustainable communities and the reduction of financial exclusion in Salford.

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:
Funding to support the operation of this policy will be met from existing budgets.

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
None

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
None

CONTACT OFFICER:
Stephen Fryer

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:
ALL WARDS

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Best Value; 

DETAILS:
This policy could affect any household in the City
